From:

**Sent:** 25 May 2021 13:49

**To:** LICENSING (Cheshire East)

**Subject:** Proposed premise licence- Wilmslow Rugby club.

Follow Up Flag: Follow up Flag Status: Follow up

Please might you kindly acknowledge receipt of my objections



Begin forwarded message:

From:

**Date:** 24 May 2021 at 8:12:38 pm BST **To:** licensing@cheshireeast.gov.uk

Subject: Proposed premise licence- Wilmslow Rugby club.

Dear Sir or Madam,

I am a resident on Woodlands rd, whose property is located on the boundary of Wilmslow Rugby Clubs 2nd pitch.

The new license would be radically different to the one currently held by the rugby club which permits alcohol to be sold to club members and indoors only.

I would like to raise my opposition to the proposed premise license. My reasons are as follows, the new license would allow an unlimited number of events of up to 500 people outdoors with music and alcohol as well as 3 large outdoor events for up to 5000.

There can be no doubt, that this massive increase and change in the nature of the events will result in an increase in anti social and disruptive behaviour in a quiet residential area. There will be an increase in litter as well as possible damage to cars and property particularly to those properties that border the pitches.

It seems to me that there is also an increase in danger to the public with the huge increase in traffic that these events would generate. Many people including children walk as well as cycle ,on Kings rd to and from the cCarrs area and Styal Rd.

Large events would require large lorries to transport equipment and surely the resulting increase in pollution and damage to the roads are unacceptable.

There would be increased excessive noise and light nuisance. Already some of the events the rugby club hold result in obstructive parking on the very narrow road we live on.

The rugby club allowed the conversion of the old squash courts into a gym and this has caused significant noise disturbance, on occasion before 7am.

Also the boundaries to the rugby pitches are not secure ,so I fail to see how the rugby club could stop unauthorised people entering or keep a tally of the numbers at the events.

I oppose the granting of the new license in its entirety as it currently stands.